
27th October 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It is wonderful to welcome everyone back to School for an exciting half term leading 
up to Christmas. I have already heard the sounds of Christmas songs echoing 
around the School this week! 

It was also a pleasure to see you all at Parents Evening this week and to hear the    
feedback given to the teachers. I would ask that if you were unable to attend that you 
contact the School Office to arrange either a new appointment or a telephone             
appointment. It is important that we can talk to you about how your child is doing so 
that we can work together to ensure that your child does the best that they can. 

Please check out the article about the visit of Gill Booth, the new Diocesan Director 
from The Link Magazine which I have included in the flyer. There is a great picture 
and Gill has some lovely things to say about her visit to School. 

I have included in the flyer a number of adverts for some Autism Family drop in ses-
sions run by Northumberland Inclusive Services and parent and child workshops at 
Prudhoe Family Hub. Information about booking is later in the flyer. 

The ever popular Messy Church is returning to Heddon Church on Sunday 2nd          
December 2023 with a Christmas / Advent theme. This is a great event where adults 
and children can have fun together with a variety of activities, crafts, food and prayer. 
Check out the advert for further information. 

I have also had a letter from Santa himself! He is making his annual return to Hed-
don to see everyone in December. For details please see the letter later in the flyer. 

Please could I remind you that you are not allowed to bring dogs onto the School site 
(this includes carrying them). If you bring your dog and tie it up outside of School 
please could you do so away from where the children will be walking. Thank you. 

Well done to Year 2 with the best attendance this week: an amazing 100%! 

I would like to remind you how important it is that your child attends School as much 
as possible. Each day missed is an English and Maths lesson missed. As the curric-
ulum builds upon what has gone before, long periods of absence mean that children 
end up with gaps in their learning which will affect how well they do in School. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing and peaceful half term. 

Mr. A. Wheatley, 

Headteacher    

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class Attendance Class  Attendance 

Reception (Owls) 97.5% Year 3 (Gibside) 99.2% 

Year 1 (Wallington) 96.7% Year 4 (Lindisfarne) 96.2% 

Year 2 (Cragside) 100% Year 5 (Bamburgh) 98.3% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
93.5% 
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Handwriting with Year 1 

Year 1 have been working hard since September to learn the lead in and lead out 

lines of letters using Letterjoin. This week we have been focusing on the letters a 

and d. We are all getting much better at writing our letters on the lines of our 

handwriting books correctly as well as thinking about which letters are ascenders 

and descenders. Our letter formation is really improving so keep up the good 

work Year 1!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Learning about Remembrance with Year 2 

We have started celebrating Remembrance this week.  In English we started 
looking at some clues about our new text. We were very good at being             
empathetic and thinking how the soldiers might be feeling.   

In History we started talking about different annual events we remember and their 
importance.  We loved making our own poppies for our classroom display.    

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Levers and Linkages in Year 3 

Year 3 have had a great week back and are getting stuck into all of our new     

topics.  Today we started our Design Technology topic looking at levers and     

linkages.  Our focussed practical task looked at making a waving hand; thinking 

about the input and output.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Our New Text in Year 4 

We have kicked off the new half term with a brand new text in our English  les-
sons. Year 4 have absolutely loved using clues to make predictions about the plot 
and characters. One of our tasks this week has been to use words from the text to 
draw the 3 main characters. 

Year 4 are a very creative bunch!  

 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  
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War Poetry in Year 5 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  
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Evolution and Inheritance with Year 6  

To begin our new "Evolution and Inheritance" topic in Science, we looked at how 
offspring inherit certain characteristics from both parents. We used Mr Men and 
Little Miss characters to create our own offspring, making sure to note the         
genetically inherited traits. Our science work this half term will also link with our 
RE lessons, as we study a unit of work on Creation.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

The Visit from our Diocesan Director 

Early in the Autumn term we were visited by our new Diocesan Director, Mrs. Gill 
Booth. She met and talked to the children and looked around the School.  

The Link (The Diocesan Magazine) published the article below which contains   
information about her visit to School.  

It was lovely to see that Gill’s comment that, ‘It was a privilege to visit such an   
inclusive school who are living out their Christian values each day.’ 
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Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Monday 13th November 2023 Diwali Festival of Light Theme Day Lunch Menu 

Friday 17th November 2023 Non-Uniform Day for Children in Need 

Tuesday 28th November 2023 Year 3 visit to Centre for Life 

Friday 1st December 2023 School Christmas Fair (1.30pm - 3.30pm) 

Tuesday 5th December 2023 Choir Christmas Concert in School Hall at 5pm 

Friday 8th December 2023 Year 6 visit to Beamish 

Wednesday 13th December 

2023 

Christmas Dinner Day and Christmas Jumper Day for Save 

the Children charity 

Friday 15th December 2023 Rocksteady Concert in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 Key Stage 1 Performance at Church at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 20th December 

2023 
Key Stage 1 Performance at Church at 5pm 

Friday 22nd December 2023 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at Church at 9.30am 

Friday 22nd December AUTUMN TERM ENDS 


